WHEATLAND TOWNSHIP 2021 WINTER NEWSLETTER

Tom Vansyckle Supervisor, Mary Karcher Clerk, Amy Snyder Treasurer. Lee Carte Trustee, Ethan McNeal Trustee, Kim Thiel Deputy Clerk/Office Assistant Supervisor Call:231-250-1403 Wed. 8a-12p Office Assistant T & Th 8a-12p Clerk (Hours may change without notice)

Wheatland Township Treasurer, Amy Snyder 201 S. Sheridan Ave. P.O. Box 48 Remus, MI 49340 989-309-0754 amysnyder824@gmail.c om

WHEN PAYING YOUR TAXES... MAKE SURE TO HAVE YOUR TAX INVOICE (THAT YOU RECEIVE WITH THIS NEWSLETTER) INCLUDED WITH YOUR PAYMENT. PLEASE ALLOW A 10 DAY TURN AROUND FOR YOUR TAXES (Check or Cash) TO BE DEPOSITED. IF YOU WANT A RECEIPT PLEASE INCLUDE A STAMPED ADDRESSED ENVELOPE WITH YOUR PAYMENT. There will be an automatic

receipt for Drop Box Users.

Taxes can be mailed to Amy Snyder OR Dropped in our Drop Box Located at the Township Hall South entrance.

In Person Tax Collection: December 28, 2021 9-5 March 1, 2022 9-5 201 S. Sheridan St. Remus AT THE TOWNSHIP HALL

Services Offered: A Copier, Fax Machine, Laminator and Computer for Public Use.

A special make & decorate craft day in the Spring. If interested contact library to sign up.

Our Library Staff, Becky, Diane, Julie and Wendy are happy to help you. The AARP will be doing taxes at our library next year and they are looking for volunteers. The beginning date is not known at this time. Contact the library for further information at 989-967-8271.



Library Hours are: Tuesday - Friday 9:00 a.m. -5:00 p.m. CLOSED SAT SUN MON



WHEATLAND TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT

Wheatland Fire and Rescue is comprised of 25 active men and women. We have run on 210 calls to date comprised of both medical and fire runs. Wheatland township fire department covers all of Wheatland township, half of Sheridan township and half of Broomfield township. Here at the department, we are gearing up for the annual breakfast with Santa on December 11th. If you aren't busy and want to get into the Christmas spirit please come down and visit with us and Santa from 9am to noon on the 11th. We will have pancakes and sausage prepared by none other than the men and women who serve on the Fire department. One of our members recently completed her EMT class and is now a certified Emergency Medical Technician. Our rescue side of the department is comprised of 6 EMT's, 1 paramedic, and 4 Emergency Medical First Responders. We have two new members who are taking their first responder classes now and should graduate in December. Also, we have two members who will be taking Fire Fighter I & II starting December.

HOSTING BREAKFAST WITH SANTA ALONG WITH DDA DECEMBER 11, 2021 9-12





Remus DDA

The most common question is what DDA stands for; A Downtown Development Authority (DDA) is designed to be a catalyst in the development of a community's downtown district. Our current DDA board consists of business owners, managers, and reps from a variety of businesses in town. We are not limited to owners or employees of businesses, anyone who would like to see growth in the town and community are more than welcome to join or attend meetings. We, as the DDA, are committed to the community growth and projects to support such. This year we've proudly been able to help complete the pavilion with the addition of the bathrooms, freezers "kindly donated by Leprino's" were added to the kitchen, and in use for Heritage days. And we will be working on completion of the kitchen in 2022 for the community to enjoy. We also were able to complete a walking/exercise path at the park for public. In addition, we made the flowers that decorate the streets a reality, the light poles, benches and so much more. We have many great things coming in 2022, consider attending or becoming a member of the Remus DDA



WHEATLAND TWP CLEAN UP DAY SEPTEMBER 17, 2022 8-12PM.

ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION OCTOBER 8, 2022 9-12PM.

STATE PRIMARY ELECTION AUGUST 2, 2022 STATE GENERAL ELECTION NOVEMBER 8, 2022

WELCOME NEW TOWNSHIP BUSINESS'

Dollar General Remus Resale Healthy Acres Veterinary Clinic

AND A FRIENDLY HELLO TO ALL OUR NEW RESIDENTS!!!!!!

Please contact the Wheatland Twp.
Offices for any questions.

Wheatland Township News... A snapshot of our last year....

Dec. 2020- We started the process of developing for the first-time a Wheatland Township Sewer Ordinance with an REU factor to determine the base rate. After many discussions and 3 Special Meetings (July, Aug. & Sept.) the Sewer Ordinance was adopted in September (you can read the ordinance on Remus.Org on the township page.)

Jan. 2021-A discussion about a Scattered Garden in Wambold Cemetery was started. Implementation 2022

Feb. 2021-Iterlocal Agreement for Board of Review between Wheatland Twp. & Millbrook Twp. Signed.

March 2021-Road Projects & Brine Prices Discussed Our cost to have 3 Brines starting this year will be \$16,720.

April 2021-The board approved a re-designing of Remus.Org which is taken care of by Rachel Blanzy. Check it out, It's great!

May 2021-Discussed a Dollar General Coming into town & looked at proposed budgets for our next fiscal year.

June 2021-Annual Budget Hearing Meeting, Approved Budgets & Board Salaries for the 21-22 Fiscal year.

July 2021-Discussion was started about possibly allowing a commercial medical marijuana grow facility in our twp.

August 2021-The board adopted a Land Division Ordinance which you can view and read at Remus.org

Sept. 2021- The DDA held a Scarecrow Contest for business's & residents. The winners were The Corner Cup and Bandit Industries. Thanks to all who participated and Thanks to our DDA for the summer & fall decorations for our town.

Oct. 2021- On October 11, 2021 employees from Isabella Bank did a community service project at our park which they call Compassion into Action. Mercantile Bank donated \$1000 and Isabella Bank donated \$1900 towards new bleachers for our park which were built during this project at our ball fields. Thanks to Isabella Bank for giving our park a great face lift!

Nov. 2021- The Federal Government is giving all townships Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (ARAP). Our township will be receiving \$145,575. We will be spending a great deal of time into what area we will be spending this money on as

there is criteria as to what we are allowed to use it towards (at this point roads are not on the list).

Our Township board Meetings are the 3rd Monday of every month at 7:00 p.m. Would love to have you all attend.

